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Mr. Stemplewicz:

[ have received your January 11, 2016 letter regarding the Bridge Width Evaluation for the Headquarters
Road over Tinicum Creek project in Tinicum Township, Bucks County. Upon review, there continues to
be a misunderstanding of the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), as well as its relationship to the
overall project development process.

The level of NEPA documentation is determined during the early stages of project development and is
based upon whether or not the potential impacts of the proposed project would be considered
“significant”. In the case of the Headquarters Road over Tinicum Creek project, the Federal Highway
Administration (FHWA) as the lead federal agency, in coordination with the Pennsylvania Department of
Transportation (PennDOT), has determined that a Level 2 Categorical Exclusion (CE) is appropriate as
the potential impacts would not be considered “significant” under NEPA.

The Bridge Width Evaluation was prepared at the request of the FHWA to justify whether or not a single-
lane structure would meet the Purpose and Needs of the project. The Evaluation was not prepared for the
purpose of vindicating the level of NEPA documentation. The FHWA thus agreed with the conclusions of
the Evaluation that a single-lane structure would not meet the Purpose and Needs of the project in the
June 16, 2015 letter to PennDOT.,

The project development process is ongoing and the FHWA and PennDOT continue to address NEPA
requirements. Therefore, the Level 2 CE is still under preparation. It is worth noting that a public hearing
will be held for the project — not a requirement, but important given the level of interest in the project.

Should you have any questions or need further clarification, please contact Jon Crum of my staff at (717)
221-3735 or Jonathan.Crum(@dot.gov.

Smcerely,

/Q Keith Lynch

Director of Program Development



